
Salt Lake/West Valley Area Technical Advisory Committee (TAC)
February 22, 2023 2:00 PM

Meeting Minutes

1. Action Item – January 18th Meeting Minutes – Britney Ward

Motion - Keith Ludwig, Midvale
Second - Chris Norlem, Salt Lake City

APPROVED

2. Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Business - Ben Wuthrich
o Action – Modification for the 2023-2028 TIP

▪ PIN 14034 – South Salt Lake 500 West; 3300 South to 3900
South -

- Board Modification Action to recommend an additional $2,000,000
in STP funds and an additional $200,000 in local funds was
approved.

▪ Motion - Michael Fazio, Bluffdale
Second - Keith Ludwig, Midvale

o Information – TAC Projects Preview

Here is a link to the projects that were submitted for funding
consideration.

Field reviews will be March 8-9 for the Salt Lake/West Valley area.
Virtual attendance will be possible. A small group will travel to each
project site and share the audio and video of the on-site discussion.
There is a zoom link in the Field Review calendar appointment.

The graph below displays that the requested funds exceed available funds
for all programs.

The increased amount of CMAQ funds to program this year is a result of
moving CMAQ projects that are eligible for the Carbon Reduction Program
(CRP) into the first two years of the CRP program to facilitate obligation of
these funds and avoid any CRP funding loss.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1zxAcqZ1sIdTxoKr-_LX-FLmdhiIaP_Cy/view?usp=share_link


▪ STP – 31 Projects
▪ CMAQ - 15 Projects
▪ TAP – 10 Projects
▪ CRP – 15 Projects

The scope of the Millcreek 2000 East shown on the slide will be corrected. For
this year, Phase 2 of 2000 East was submitted which is from 3300 South north
to the city line – which would be about half the length and cost of what was
displayed.

The cost of the West Valley City/Taylorsville 3900 South project will also be
corrected.

2. City Project Report/ Information - Taylorsville

In an effort to improve the functionality of, and the safety for young children at a
school bus-stop, Taylorsville City, UDOT, and the local neighborhood worked
together to construct a pedestrian walkway from an isolated neighborhood to a
safe central location for both the waiting students and standing bus. This was a



significant accomplishment where there was no single party responsible for the
needed improvements.

3. Other Business – Britney Ward
o March Meeting Discussion

Next meeting will be March 29, 2023 to make project recommendations.
This is a critical meeting to be in person. The meeting will be held at the
WFRC Offices (41 North Rio Grande Street, Suite 103, Salt Lake City).

South Salt Lake will have the Project Report and Refreshments


